[image: image1.jpg]SALWAY ASH BRIDPORT DORSET DT6 5JE Telephone: 01308 488302 Fax: 01308 488538
Headteacher: Mrs. Lisa L. Crew

Ofsted

Outstanding
200612007

E-mail: office@salwayash.dorset.sch.uk  Website: www.salwayash.dorset.sch.uk

-






                                                                                                 13.07.2020

Dear Parents and Carers

Having now received the guidance set out for September by the government I am writing to let you know the arrangements for you and your child for the new term.

As unfortunately we have been unable to carry out the usual summer term visits for our new pupils we are going to use the first week of the new term to compensate for this. Clearly our plans will still need to comply with government restrictions whilst providing a friendly, calm and reassuring experience for your child. We also want you as parents to feel confident and comfortable with the schools arrangements knowing that your child’s first experiences with us will be positive and safe.  
With all of this in mind we are splitting our new intake group in half, providing us with two smaller groups of seven pupils. Each group will have two mornings in school from 9.15am to 11.45am. Group A will be in on Monday 7th and Tuesday 8th September. Group B will be in Wednesday 9th and Thursday 10th September. We are asking that one adult accompanies each child through these morning visits. This is in order to help settle the children and to help them to feel comfortable in their new surroundings. It will also enable you to get to know Miss Emmett and the classroom assistant, Mrs Riani, before your child starts school full time. Hand washing will be in place for adults and children at the start and end of each visit. Adults will be asked to social distance as much as possible. Strict cleaning protocols will be adhered to during and between visits.
If your surname starts with a letter between A and M your child is in group A. If your surname starts with a letter between N and Z your child is in group B. 
Each morning there will be a short snack time and so please bring a piece of fruit that you know your child will enjoy. This will be a relaxed social time for each group to experience together. Could you please also ensure that your child has a water bottle with them for each day, this will reduce any risks through sharing cups and help to keep them fully hydrated.  

On Friday 11th September we are hoping that all of the children will come in for the morning session, 9.15am to 11.45am and this time without an accompanying adult. If you have any concerns over this nearer the time individual circumstances will of course be taken in to account.
The aim is for all of our new pupils to then start school full time from Monday 14th September. The school day for our reception pupils is from 9.00am to 2.50pm. Following restriction guidelines we ask parents in the older year groups to leave their child at the school gates reducing the number of adults on the school grounds and thus reducing the risk of spreading infections. We ask that you move towards this policy as soon as you feel your child is comfortable with it. 
The children will be expected to wear school uniform, please see the link to ‘School Trends’ on our school website where you can order the size you require. Sometimes there is some delay in orders being dispatched so please do not leave this until the last minute!

A free hot school meal will be provided for your child from 14th September. This is done automatically for you. During the first week we will provide you with login details for Local Food Links which will in time enable you to choose alternatives to the standard meal choice. 
If you have not already purchased a school book bag they will be available on the first day of school and cost £3.60.

If you have not returned your contact forms please bring these to school on the first day.
Please do not worry about bringing your child’s PE kit in to school on the first day, Miss Emmett will let you know when it is required. 

I will be sending out more details shortly on how the school in general is preparing for a safe full re opening for all pupils. We are indeed looking forward to having all of our children with us again in school. 

If you have any questions or concerns please do get in touch via the phone or email and we will be only too pleased to help.

In the meantime I hope you have a super summer and I look forward to welcoming you all in September.

Kind Regards

Lisa L Crew

Headteacher
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